Jordan Township Board Meeting
Sept 23 2019
Present: Timothy Morris Supervisor, Donna Theibert Clerk Patricia Nemecek Treasurer, Steven Houtman & Kevin King Trustees

Meeting called to order with pledge of allegiance by Morris at 6:00 P.M.

Motion to approve the minutes (with the correction by King that a typo of $100,00.00 should be $100,000.00) was made by Houtman second by King with all in favor.

Treasurer’s report was acknowledged.  Nemecek and Theibert will get a new CD established.

Paid bills were acknowledged

Motion to pay pending bills was made by Nemecek second by Houtman with all in favor.

Commissioner Lavanway reported on what was going on in the county and presented a handout.

OLD BUSINESS
· King reported that a new ambulance has been purchased

· Houtman reported that the cleanup is going well and that he will have to revisit the Clark residence.

· Theibert reported that she has been in contact with Todd March and he is willing to do the steps but is tied up with doing jury duty for Federal Court in Grand Rapids and will get to the steps by November.

NEW BISNESS

· Just a point of information that in order to park at the hard landings in Jordan Township you must have a passport sticker on your vehicle.

· Theibert reported upon the marking of a new grave site in lot 104 in Mount Bliss Cemetery that it was discovered that some of lot 103 has been encroached upon by 2 ½ to 3 feet.  There is still enough of the lot available to serve the four gravesites allowed. The Fick’s own this gravesite and several others by it. Theibert suggested to let the Fick’s be aware of what has happened and ask them if they would like to choose another site or just use the site that they have.  It will be difficult to choose a lot adjacent because of all the trees nearby.  The other board members felt that there should not be anything done at this time about this matter.  Theibert has marked the fence to show where the alleyway is pinned to avoid this happening in the future.  These pins were not known about until two years ago.  Theibert will look into wording of cemeteries to see about not having trees or shrubs planted.
PUBLIC COMMENT

· Lee Harcourt had several questions about his property.  His concern is about the blight ordinance.  He also wanted to know about his taxes raising when his property was in need of cleaning up.  There was some discussion over this as he felt he was being singled out.

ADJOURN; 6:37

Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                     Donna Theibert Clerk
